
 Livonia Public Schools 
 Information and Instructional Technology 
 
 

Date: March 16, 2022 
 
To:  Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
 
From: Tim Klan, Administrator of Information Technology 
 
Re:  UPS Battery Replacement 
 

Please include a recommendation to approve the replacement of the Buildings 
Uninterruptable Power Supply (UPS) batteries on the agenda of the Board of 
Education, Committee of the Whole meeting on March 21, 2022. 

The recommendation is to replace the UPS batteries. The UPS powers the building 
network electronics to provide backup power to the switches, phones, and PA’s 
during a power outage. The current UPS batteries were replaced as part of the 
2013 Bond project and the batteries are due for replacement. 

The recommendation is to award the contract to JEM Tech Group. This project is 
competitively bid through the federal eRate program. The cost of this project is not 
to exceed $30,895. The purchase will be made using bond funds and is eligible for 
eRate reimbursement. 

Thank you for your attention to this request. 

 


